
































WHEREAS, it is anticipated that this facility would be financed by a combination of gift and 
Athletics Department funds; and 

WHEREAS, the proposed project is expected to cost in excess of$1,000,000 and Board of Trustees 
policy stipulates that all construction and renovation/adaptation, infrastructure or outdoor facility 
projects with budgets of $1,000,000 or more, must be submitted to the Board through the Property 
and Facilities Committee for action. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Trustees of Auburn University that the 
new Auburn Arena Locker Room Renovation project is approved; and Steven Leath, President, or 
such other person as may be acting as President, be and the same is hereby authorized and 
empowered to commence the project architect and construction manager selection processes. 

RESOLUTION 

JORDAN-HARE STADIUM NORTH ENDZONE VIDEOBOARD IMPROVEMENTS 
APPROVAL OF PROJECT INITIATION AND 

PROJECT ENGINEER SELECTION 

WHEREAS, the Athletics Department has proposed the construction of a new videoboard in the 
North Endzone at Jordan-Hare Stadium that will replace the existing scoreboard to enhance the 
Gameday experience for fans; and 

WHEREAS, the target schedule for this project is to complete the construction and installation of 
the new video board prior to the start of the 2018 football season; and 

WHEREAS, the University Architect recommends the use of LBYD, Inc., of Biimingham, 
Alabama, to design the Jordan-Hare Stadium North Endzone Videoboard Improvements project; 
and 

WHEREAS, this project will be financed by revenues generated from the project and Athletics 
Department funds; and 

WHEREAS, the proposed project is expected to cost in excess of $1,000,000 and Board of Trustees 
policy stipulates that all construction and renovation/adaptation, infrastructure or outdoor facility 
projects with budgets of $1,000,000 or more, must be submitted to the Board through the Property 
and Facilities Committee for action. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Trustees of Auburn University that the 
Jordan-Hare Stadium North Endzone Videoboard Improvements project is approved and that 
Steven Leath, President, or such other person as may be acting as President, be and the same is 
hereby authorized and empowered to: 

1. Engage LBYD Inc., of Birmingham, Alabama as project engineer to consult in the 



development of the facility program and project design; and 

2. Limit the project planning and design development to the schematic design phase until 
such time as the program requirements, budget, funding plan, and site are approved by the 
Board. 

RESOLUTION 

GAVIN ENGINEERING RESEARCH LABORATORY RENOVATION APPROVAL OF 
ADDITIONAL SCOPE OF WORK AND BUDGET INCREASE 

WHEREAS, at its meeting on June 10, 2016, the Board of Trustees adopted a resolution to approve 
a $16.75 million project budget for the Gavin Engineering Research Laboratory Renovation; and 

WHEREAS, the approved amount was based on the original project scope for a comprehensive 
renovation of 59,100 square feet of space in the existing Gavin Engineering Research Laboratory; 
and 

WHEREAS, during the demolition, it was discovered that the suppmiing soil under po1iions of the 
existing basement and first floor concrete slabs have become unsound, requiring complete removal 
of the soil and replacement with a new structural concrete floor system, and that a deteriorated 
storm sewer, which was undermining paii of the foundation and basement floor, must be repaired; 
and 

WHEREAS, the budget increase required to execute this additional work under the Gavin 
Engineering Research Laboratory Renovation contract is $1.25 million, to be financed by 
University general funds. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Trustees of Auburn University that the 
increased project scope of work for the Gavin Engineering Research Laboratory Renovation 
project is approved, and Steven Leath, President, or such other person as may be acting as 
President, be and the same is hereby authorized and empowered to establish a total project budget 
in the amount of $18.0 million to be funded by previously budgeted Samuel Ginn College of 
Engineering gift and University general funds. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------. . 

RESOLUTION 

BROWN-KOPEL ENGINEERING STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT CENTERAPPROVAL OF 
PROJECT BUDGET INCREASE 

WHEREAS, at its meeting on February 3, 2017, the Board of Trustees adopted a resolution to 
approve a $39.75 million project budget for the Brown-Kopel Engineering Student Achievement 
Center project; and 



WHEREAS, since that time, the project has been competitively bid, and, based on the bid results, 
an additional $4.25 million is required to fully award the contract; and 

WHEREAS, the requested increase will cover the amount that the low bid was over the budgeted 
amount and will the enable University to purchase two bid alternates that will enhance the quality 
of the classroom building; and 

WHEREAS, the requested budget increase of $4.25 million will be financed by University general 
funds. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Trustees of Auburn University that the 
increased project budget for the Brown-Kopel Engineering Student Achievement Center project is 
approved, and Steven Leath, President, or such other person as may be acting as President, be and 
the same is hereby authorized and empowered to establish a total project budget in the amount of 
$44.0 million to be funded by previously budgeted gift and University general funds. 

RESOLUTION 

FARMHOUSE FRATERNITY 
APPROVAL OF LEASE EXTENSION 

WHEREAS, the FarmHouse Fraternity currently owns a fraternity house on campus at 552 West 
Thach Avenue, pursuant to a Lease that expires May 9, 2043; and 

WHEREAS, the Fraternity would like to build a new fraternity house and has requested an 
extension to the term of the ground lease and an increase in the mortgage cap; and 

WHEREAS, the request has been reviewed and recommended by the Vice President for Student 
Affairs, the Committee on Fraternities and Sororities, and the Office of Campus Planning and 
Space Management. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Trustees of Auburn University that 
the FaimHouse Fraternity Lease Extension is approved; and Steven Leath, President, or such 
other person as may be acting as President, be and the same is hereby authorized and empowered 
to: 

1. Execute for and on behalf of Auburn University a 23-year Lease Extension at $1/year for 
the site at 552 West Thach Avenue on Auburn University property; and 

2. Change the te1ms of the Lease to increase the mortgage cap from $300,000 to $5 million; 
and 



3. Authorize such other or further provisions of said Lease as may be found to be desirable 
and in the University's best interest. All actions and instruments in this transaction shall 
be approved as to legal form by the General Counsel for Auburn University. 

RESOLUTION 

SOUTH AUBURN FISHERIES PROPERTY 
APPROVAL OF DISPOSAL OF REAL ESTATE 

WHEREAS, Auburn University owns certain real property known as the South Auburn Fisheries 
Property located at 5815 Lee Road 27, Auburn, AL and consisting of approximately 53.9 acres 
located in the City of Auburn; and 

WHEREAS, the Auburn University College of Agriculture has moved the research performed at 
this location to the North Auburn Fisheries Unit and no longer has a need for this parcel of land; 
and 

WHEREAS, the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) has expressed an interest in 
negotiating a purchase, exchange, or lease of the South Auburn Fisheries property; and 

WHEREAS, a transaction is being considered that involves 53 .9 acres of land owned by Auburn 
University and will be negotiated with the USDA; the fair market values of the parcels will be 
determined by MAI appraisal; the value of the transaction will equal or exceeds the value of the 
property conveyed; and 

WHEREAS, the proposed transaction is consistent with the Real Property Procedure that was 
adopted by the Board of Trustees at its meeting on June 17, 2005. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Board of Trustees of Auburn University that 
Steven Leath, President, or such persons as may be acting as President, be and the same is hereby 
authorized and empowered to: 

1. Take such action as necessary and desirable to negotiate the sale, exchange, or lease 
of 53 .9 acres of Auburn University propeiiy on Attachment (1) and Attachment (2); 
and 

2. Execute such agreements as may be necessary to complete this transaction with the 
understanding that all instruments required for consummation of the land 
transaction be reviewed as to form by the General Counsel of Auburn University. 

Executive Committee - - Chairperson Charles McCrary. Mr. McCrary indicated that earlier 
the Board reviewed twenty-two (22) namings and moved for adoption. A second was received 
from Mr. Roberts, and the following namings were unanimously approved: 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE 
THE CENTER RIGHT SOUTHERN FACULTY OFFICE ON THE SECOND FLOOR OF THE 

SCHOOL OF NURSING AS THE GREGORY A. AND MARGOT W. FOX 
FACULTY OFFICE 

WHEREAS, Margot W. Fox, native of Alexander City, Ala., graduated from Auburn University 
with a bachelor's degree in nursing in 1986, and master's degree in nursing in 2013; and 

WHEREAS, as a student at Auburn, she was a member of Alpha Delta Pi; and 

WHEREAS, after graduation from Auburn, she served as Occupational Health Nurse at Russell 
Corporation and presently is Assistant Clinical Professor in the School of Nursing at Auburn; 
and 

WHEREAS, Greg A Fox, native of Mobile, Ala., graduated from Auburn University with a 
bachelor's degree in electrical engineering in 1985; and 

WHEREAS, as a college student, he was editor of The Glomerata and was a member ofFaim 
House Fraternity, in which he remains actively involved; and 

WHEREAS, he is National Sales Manager with Sigma Corporation; and 

WHEREAS, they met at Auburn, maffied, and are parents of two daughters, who also are 
members of Alpha Delta Pi: Abby Fox Harris, a 2014 alumna of Nutrition and Dietetics at 
Auburn (her husband, Hunter, earned the MBA from Auburn's Harbert College of Business); 
and Maggie Fox, a junior studying Elementary Education at Auburn; and 

WHEREAS, they love Auburn football and cherish the friendships they developed as students at 
the University, which continue to this day; and 

WHEREAS, they have committed a significant gift to support the first building to be constructed 
at the University specifically for the School of Nursing. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the center right southern faculty office on the 
second floor of the School of Nursing be named The Gregory A and Margot W. Fox Faculty 
Office in recognition of their investment in nursing education at Auburn University. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE 
AUBURN UNIVERSITY'S AVIATION EDUCATION BUILDING AS 

THE DELTA AIRLINES AVIATION EDUCATION BUILDING AND A DESIGNATED 
SECTION OF THE AUBURN UNIVERSITY RFID LAB AS THE DELTA AIR LINES 

AVIATION SENSOR ID BAY 

WHEREAS, Delta Air Lines, which began operations in Macon, Ga., in 1929, has grown into 
one of the world's largest global airlines by leading the industry in customer experience, 
reliability, and innovative service; and 

WHEREAS, Delta Air Lines recognizes the importance of superior aviation education and 
research and employs more than 200 Auburn University graduates; and 

WHEREAS, Auburn's close proximity to Delta Air Lines' Atlanta headquarters makes a 
partnership a natural and beneficial fit and provides opportunities for constant engagement 
between Auburn faculty and students and Delta's executives and employees; and 

WHEREAS, Delta Air Lines has committed to paiiner with Auburn University by investing $4 
million in facilities, faculty, and student training in Auburn's Aviation Education Program and 
$2 million in facilities, research, and outreach that has the potential to revolutionize the aviation 
industry through the RFID Lab at Auburn University; 

WHEREAS, Paul Jacobson, who graduated from Auburn in 1994 with a bachelor's degree in 
Aviation Management, currently serves as Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer 
of Delta Air Lines, has personally committed $1 million of Delta's total gift to transform aviation 
education and research. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Auburn University Aviation Education 
Building be named The Delta Air Lines Aviation Education Building and a designated section of 

the RFID Lab be named The Delta Air Lines Aviation Sensor ID Bay in honor of Delta's 
unwavering commitment to enhancing aviation education and research at Auburn University. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this resolution be transmitted to Delta Air Lines and to the 
community at large. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE 
PRODUCTION MANAGER'S OFFICE 

IN THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER AT AUBURN 
UNIVERSITY AS 

THE DR. WILLIAM Y. AND ROSEMARIE BISHOP PRODUCTION MANAGER'S OFFICE 

WHEREAS, Buddy and Rosemarie Bishop graduated from Arab High School and have a 
lifelong interest in music, theater, and the performing arts; and 

WHEREAS, Rosemarie was in the Arab High School Marching Band and played the flute. She 
attended Samford University and was a member of their cappella choir, eventually receiving her 
Bachelor's degree in English from Jacksonville State, a aster's of English from the University of 
Alabama at Huntsville, and a master's ofLibra1y Science from the University of Alabama 
Tuscaloosa; and 

WHEREAS, Rosemarie is a retired English teacher and Librarian and is very active in her church 
choir at Latham Memorial United Methodist Church; and 

WHEREAS, Buddy was in the Arab High School Marching Band and played the trombone. He 
attended Auburn University, received a bachelor's degree in Electrical Engineering, served in the 
United States Army, then received a master's and Ph.D. in Electrical Engineering from 
University of Alabama at Huntsville; and 

WHEREAS, Buddy retired from the Army Aviation and Missile Command and continues his joy 
for music by playing trombone as a member of the Huntsville Concert Band and Latham 
Methodist Church's Brass Ensemble; and 

WHEREAS, Buddy and Rosemarie have suppmied the Samuel Ginn College of Engineering and 
the RBD Libra1y, and are members of Auburn University's Samford Society, Foy Society, and 
the Engineering Eagles Society. They also supported the Huntsville Symphony Orchestra and 
the Broadway Theater League; and 

WHEREAS, Buddy and Rosemarie have made a gift to support construction of the Perfo1ming 
A1is Center at Auburn University. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the production manager's office in the Auburn 
University Performing Arts Center shall be named The Dr. William Y. and Rosemarie Bishop 
Production Manager's Office in honor of their generous support of the Jay and Susie Gogue 
Performing Arts Center at Auburn University. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE GRAND STAIRWAY 
IN THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER AS 

THE BRADLEY FAMILY GRAND STAIRWAY, IN HONOR OF MARTIN AND RUTH 
BRADLEY 

WHEREAS, Maliin and Ruth Bradley were married 50 years, living in Nashville, Tennessee, 
raising three children, Martia, Kerry, and Russell Bradley; Maliin died in 2002 and Ruth died in 
2016;and 

WHEREAS, Maiiin, was a graduate of the University of Missouri, was a statistician by 
profession, but an ardent music lover; and Ruth, a graduate of Tift College and Golden Gate 
Seminary with a masters in Organ Perfo1mance, was an accomplished organist/pianist, and used 
her musical skills to serve in several churches; and 

WHEREAS, both viewed music as one of God's greatest gifts - and an essential element of 
maturity and education and, when son Kerry participated in Auburn Conceli Choir and Auburn 
University Singers, they became raving fans and supporters, driving hundreds of miles from 
Nashville to attend concerts and encourage the performers; and 

WHEREAS, Kerry's wife, Laura, graduated from the University of South Alabama, but is a 
lifelong Auburn suppolier and comes from an Auburn family, and Kerry and Laura's three 
children, Amanda, Connor, and Ashley all graduated from Auburn, and are avid music lovers; 
and 

WHEREAS, Maliin and Ruth Bradley came to love Auburn through Kerry and Laura; and 

WHEREAS, they loved the arts; they believed in the ability of the alis to inspire men, women, 
and children to dream, and imagine; and 

WHEREAS, Kerry and Laura Bradley have made a significant gift to suppo1i this endeavor and 
to honor Maliin and Ruth Bradley. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the grand stairway in the Jay and Susie Gogue 
Perf01ming Alis Center shall be named The Bradley Family Grand Stairway in recognition of 
their generous suppoli of Auburn University and their devotion to the alis. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE LAWN AND PORCH OF THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING 

ARTS CENTER AS THE CITY OF AUBURN LAWN AND PORCH 

WHEREAS, the City of Auburn has a reputation of being a safe, culturally aware, and open­

minded community; and 

WHEREAS, the City Council of Auburn recognizes the positive cultural and economic impacts 

of a performing mis center; and 

WHEREAS, the Auburn Parks, Recreation and Cultural Master Plan identifies the need for 

performing arts space and that partnering with Auburn University on this facility helps the City 

meet that need; and 

WHEREAS, the City hopes to promote greater community involvement in university concert, 

theater, and other cultural programs; and 

WHEREAS, the City recognizes that the availability of the mis enhances the reputation of a 

community and its leadership and contributes to the quality of life of its citizens; and 

WHEREAS, the City hopes that with a strong emphasis on and commitment to the arts, it can 

add a cultural "lighthouse," or beacon, to its reputation; and 

WHEREAS, the City believes the Jay and Susie Gogue Performing A1is Center will reshape the 

South College entrance to the City; and 

WHEREAS, on March 21, 2017, the City Council of the Auburn passed a resolution authorizing 

the mayor to execute an agreement with Auburn University, committing financial supp01i for the 

Perfo1ming Alis Center; and 

WHEREAS, the City of Auburn has made a significant gift to support construction of the 

performing mis center. 

NOW, THEREFORE, be it resolved that the lawn and porch of the Jay and Susie Gogue 

Perfo1ming Arts Center shall be named The City of Auburn Lawn and Porch in recognition of 

the City of Auburn's generous suppmi. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING A BOX OFFICE STATION 
IN THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER AT AUBURN 

UNIVERSITY AS THE JOYCE CLAYTON BOX OFFICE STATION 

WHEREAS, Joyce Clayton was born in 1933, married Patrick Clayton in 1952, was married 58 
years, and raised four children; and 

WHEREAS, Joyce grew up in an agricultural family, was the youngest of six, and never had the 
opp01iunity to attend college but worked hard her entire life to provide a college education for 
her children; and 

WHEREAS, Joyce and Patrick's son, Don Clayton, attended Auburn University, where he 
pursued a degree in music education, played in the marching band, and graduated in 1975; and 

WHEREAS, Don's parents never missed a home football game where they watched Don play in 
the band; and 

WHEREAS, Joyce has suffered the loss of her husband and two of her children; and 

WHEREAS, Joyce has remained resilient and independent; and 

WHEREAS, Don was blessed by two loving parents and their gift of a college education at 
Auburn that taught him discipline, dedication, communication, and many other skills that have 
allowed him to be successful; and 

WHEREAS, Don and Alexandra Clayton wish to honor Joyce's sacrifice, love, and 
independence;and 

WHEREAS, Don and Alexandra have made a significant gift to support this endeavor and honor 
Joyce Clayton. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that a Box Office Station in the Jay and Susie Gogue 
Performing Arts Center at Auburn University shall be named The Joyce Clayton Box Office 
Station in recognition of their generous support of Auburn University and their devotion to the 
arts. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE SECOND FLOOR WOMEN'S LOUNGE 
IN THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER AT AUBURN 

UNIVERSITY AS THE BETTY SUE COTNEY CLEVELAND AND VIRGINIA ELDER 
BLALOCK WOMEN'S LOUNGE 

WHEREAS, Betty Sue Cotney Cleveland was born in 1929, grew up in Wadley, AL, and was 
the mother of Billy Cleveland; and 

WHEREAS, Virginia Elder Blalock was born in 1924, grew up in Macon, GA, and is the mother 
of Nancy Blalock Cleveland; and 

WHEREAS, Billy was born in Lafayette, AL, grew up in Wadley, AL, and attended Auburn 
University, from which he graduated in 1975, with a Bacheor of Science degree in Accounting; 
and 

WHEREAS, Billy entered the Cumberland School of Law at Samford University and graduated 
in 1978; and 

WHEREAS, Billy now is an attorney and partner at Haygood Cleveland Pierce & Thompson 
Attorneys at Law and owner of Amsterdam Cafe; and 

WHEREAS, Nancy grew up in Macon, GA, graduated from Englewood High School, and 
attended Samford University where she received a Bachelor of Arts degree in Music and 
English; and 

WHEREAS, Betty Sue and Virginia have long enjoyed the perfo1ming arts and attended events 
in the community, throughout the state, and nationwide. They always had a passion for dance, 
music, and theatre, which added beauty to their wellbeing and life sty le; and 

WHEREAS, Billy and Nancy have made a significant gift to support this endeavor in memory of 
Betty Sue and in honor of Virginia; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Second Floor Women's Lounge in the Jay 
and Susie Gogue Performing Arts Center at Auburn University shall be named The Betty Sue 
Cotney Cleveland and Virginia Elder Blalock Women's Lounge in recognition of their love of 
the performing arts and in suppmi of Auburn University. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE TECHNICAL DIRECTOR'S OFFICE 
IN THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER AS 

THE ROBIN JAFFE AND EVIE RATNER TECHNICAL DIRECTOR'S OFFICE 

WHEREAS, Robin Jaffe and Evie Ratner have been working in the theatre arts throughout their careers; 
and 

WHEREAS, Evie received her Bachelor of Science degree in design from Drexel University; and 

WHEREAS, Robin received his Bachelor of Arts degree in Theatre Arts from Thomas Edison State 
University and his Master of Fine Arts degree in Technical Production from the University of Memphis; 
and 

WHEREAS, Evie was the first woman permitted to work in stage carpentry and lighting in numerous 
theatres, scenic shops, and union houses in the U.S; and 

WHEREAS, Evie served in positions including Properties Master, Scenic Artist, Master Electrician, 
Stage Carpenter, and worked on numerous award-winning productions that garnered Obie, Critics 
Circle, and Drama Desk awards. As a member of the creative staff at the Old Globe Theatre in San 
Diego, CA, she was a recipient of the Tony Award for the best work in a regional theatre; and 

WHEREAS, Robin, a professor at Auburn for 25 years, serves as Production Manager/Faculty Technical 
Director for the Department of Theatre, serving as technical director for more than 150 university 
productions and events; and served as Technical Director at Drexel University and at Arizona State 
University; and 

WHEREAS, Robin has been a member of the United States Institute for Theatre Technology and the 
International Organization of Scenographers, Theatre Architects and Technicians since 1982, and 
presents at many national and regional theatre conferences annually; and 

WHEREAS, Robin Jaffe and Evie Ratner are passionate about the arts and have made a gift to support 
the Jay and Susie Gouge Performing Arts Center. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Technical Director's Office in the Jay and Susie 
Gogue Performing Arts Center at Auburn University shall be named The Robin Jaffe and Evie Ratner 
Technical Director's Office in honor of their generous support of Auburn University's Perfo1ming Arts 
Center. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE TECHNICAL DIRECTOR'S OFFICE 
IN THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER AS 

THE ROBIN JAFFE AND EVIE RATNER TECHNICAL DIRECTOR'S OFFICE 

WHEREAS, Robin Jaffe and Evie Ratner have been working in the theatre arts throughout their careers; 
and 

WHEREAS, Evie received her Bachelor of Science degree in design from Drexel University; and 

WHEREAS, Robin received his Bachelor of Arts degree in Theatre Arts from Thomas Edison State 
University and his Master of Fine Arts degree in Technical Production from the University of Memphis; 
and 

WHEREAS, Evie was the first woman permitted to work in stage carpentry and lighting in numerous 
theatres, scenic shops, and union houses in the U.S; and 

WHEREAS, Evie served in positions including Prope1iies Master, Scenic Aiiist, Master Electrician, 
Stage Carpenter, and worked on numerous award-winning productions that garnered Obie, Critics 
Circle, and Drama Desk awards. As a member of the creative staff at the Old Globe Theatre in San 
Diego, CA, she was a recipient of the Tony Award for the best work in a regional theatre; and 

WHEREAS, Robin, a professor at Auburn for 25 years, serves as Production Manager/Faculty Technical 
Director for the Department of Theatre, serving as technical director for more than 150 university 
productions and events; and served as Technical Director at Drexel University and at Ai·izona State 
University; and 

WHEREAS, Robin has been a member of the United States Institute for Theatre Technology and the 
International Organization of Scenographers, Theatre Architects and Technicians since 1982, and 
presents at many national and regional theatre conferences annually; and 

WHEREAS, Robin Jaffe and Evie Ratner are passionate about the aiis and have made a gift to support 
the Jay and Susie Gouge Performing Arts Center. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Technical Director's Office in the Jay and Susie 
· Gogue Performing Arts Center at Auburn University shall be named The Robin Jaffe and Evie Ratner 

Technical Director's Office in honor of their generous suppo1i of Auburn University's Performing A1is 
Center. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE WARDROBE ROOM 
IN THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER AT AUBURN 

UNIVERSITY AS THE DR. AND MRS. BRAD LITKENHOUS WARD ROBE ROOM 

WHEREAS, Brad and Susie Litkenhous are originally from Mississippi and met while attending 
Millsaps College; and 

WHEREAS, after marrying, they moved to Birmingham for Brad to attend UAB School of 
Dentistry to receive his Doctorate of Dental Medicine; and 

WHEREAS, in January, 2004, Brad and Susie moved to Auburn, where they purchased the 
practice now known as Auburn Dental Spa and added Eleve Spa in 2016; and 

WHEREAS, Brad and Susie are the parents to three daughters: Isabel, Chaney and Eva; and 

WHEREAS, the Litkenhous family believes in the value of education, the power of the mis, and 
being active in their community while also leaving a legacy for many generations to come; and 

WHEREAS, Brad and Susie have suppo1ied Auburn University and the Auburn community by 
donating both gifts and resources to several events, programs, and fundraisers over the past 
decade;and 

WHEREAS, Brad and Susie are proud of Auburn University and the City of Auburn and would 
like to give back to further enhance the institution and the community; and 

WHEREAS, Brad and Susie have made a gift to support construction of the Jay and Susie Gogue 
Performing Alis Center at Auburn University. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Wardrobe Room in the Auburn University 
Perfmming Arts Center shall be named The Dr. and Mrs. Brad Litkenhous Wardrobe Room in 
honor of their generous support of the Jay and Susie Gogue Performing Arts Center at Auburn 
University. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE INSTALLATION 
IN THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER AT AUBURN 

UNIVERSITY AS THE PIERCE AND BECKY MILLER INSTALLATION 

WHEREAS, Becky and Pierce Miller both are from Columbus, Georgia and met while attending 
Auburn University; and 

WHEREAS, after graduating in 2006, Becky followed her passion to serve in the health care 
industry and began a career as a pharmaceutical sales representative; and 

WHEREAS, after graduating in 2008, Pierce returned to Columbus and is one of the original 
founders of Golden Row LLC; and 

WHEREAS, Becky and Pierce are the parents of two sons: Eli and Pierce, Jr.; and 

WHEREAS, Becky serves as an Advisory Board member of the W.C. Bradley Company, 
founded in 1885, and comprising of the following companies: Char-Broil, Zebco Brands, and 
W.C. Bradley Co. Real Estate; and 

WHEREAS, Pierce and Becky have served on the Board of Directors of numerous non-profit 
organizations, including PAWS Humane, Trees Columbus, Historic Columbus, Salvation Army, 
the Chattahoochee Valley Land Trust, and Hope Harbour; and 

WHEREAS, the Miller family believes in the value of education, the power of the arts, and being 
active in their community while also leaving a legacy for generations to come; and 

WHEREAS, Becky and Pierce are proud of Auburn University and the City of Auburn and have 
made a gift to support constrnction of the Jay and Susie Gogue Performing A1is Center at 
Auburn University. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Installation in the Jay and Susie Gogue 
Perfo1ming Arts Center at Auburn University shall be named The Pierce and Becky Miller 
Installation in honor of their generous supp01i of the Jay and Susie Gogue Performing Arts 
Center at Auburn University. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE 
SOUND CONTROL POSITION 

IN THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER AT AUBURN 
UNIVERSITY AS 

THE CHARLES RUSSELL TODD SOUND CONTROL POSITION 

WHEREAS, Peggy and Ernest Todd received their undergraduate degrees from the University of 
Georgia, and Peggy, her graduate degree from Georgia; and 

WHEREAS, Peggy Todd received her Ed.D from Auburn University in Educational 
Administration in 1974; and 

WHEREAS, Peggy and Ernest have lived in Auburn 40 years, with a brief move to Washington, 
D.C.; and 

WHEREAS, Peggy and Ernest Todd have one son, Charles Russell Todd, who spent his early 
years, attended junior high and high school in Auburn, and is a graduate of Auburn High; and 

WHEREAS, Russell Todd always had a love for music and Peggy and Ernest encouraged this 
love; and 

WHEREAS, Russell Todd graduated from Georgia Tech in electrical engineering and started a 
company, Akustiks, that combines his love of music with his interest in engineering. This firm is 
a premier acoustical consulting firm, and has created wonderful spaces throughout the U.S. and 
internationally; and 

WHEREAS, Russell Todd is a consultant for Auburn as the acoustician on the Jay and Susie 
Gogue Performing Arts Center at Auburn University; and 

WHEREAS, Peggy and Ernest Todd are proud of the work that Russell has done and have made 
a significant gift to support this endeavor and, to honor Russell Todd; 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Sound Control Position in the Jay and Susie 
Gogue Perfo1ming Alis Center at Auburn University shall be named The Charles Russell Todd 
Sound Control Position in recognition of their generous support of Auburn University and their 
devotion to the arts. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE SECOND FLOOR CONCESSION 
IN THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER AS 

THE WOLFE SECOND FLOOR CONCESSION 

WHEREAS, Lauren and Ginny Wolfe are graduates of The Ohio State University and have a 
love of mi and theatrical productions; and 

WHEREAS, Ginny graduated with a Bachelor of Education degree and a Ph.D. in Speech and 
Hearing Science; and 

WHEREAS, Lauren graduated with a Doctorate in Veterinmy Medicine and Ph.D. in Veterinary 
Pathobiology; and 

WHEREAS, Lauren and Ginny were employed at Rush University Medical Center in Chicago 
for 13 years. Ginny served as Director of the Communicative Disorders Clinic and Lauren 
served in administrative roles and as a professor in the Department of Microbiology; and 

WHEREAS, Ginny was employed by Auburn University Montgomery for 20 years and is 
Professor Emeritus for the Department of Communication and Dramatic Arts. She currently 
serves as a docent at the Jule Collins Smith Museum of Fine Art and is a member of the Auburn 
Woman's Club; and 

WHEREAS, Lauren was employed by Auburn University for 25 years, serving as a Professor 
and Department Head for the Department of Pathobiology and six years as the University 
Veterinarian. He currently is Professor and Department Head Emeritus; and 

WHEREAS, Lauren and Ginny are members of Auburn's 1856 Society, Petrie Society, and Foy 
Society; have generously supported the College ofVeterinmy Medicine; created an Endowment 
for the Arts at the Scioto Foundation in Portsmouth, Ohio; and support numerous charitable 
organizations; and 

WHEREAS, Lauren and Ginny support the Opelika Center for the Performing Alis. Ginny is a 
signature member of the Alabama and Georgia Watercolor Societies; and 

WHEREAS, Lauren and Ginny have made a gift to support construction of the Jay and Susie 
Gogue Performing Arts Center. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Second Floor Concession in the Jay and Susie 
Gogue Performing Alis Center shall be named The Wolfe Second Floor Concession in honor of 
their generous support of Auburn University. 



RESOLUTION 

NAMING THE PERFORMANCE HALL 
IN THE JAY AND SUSIE GOGUE PERFORMING ARTS CENTER AT AUBURN 

UNIVERSITY AS THE WALTER STANLEY AND VIRGINIA KATHARYNE EVANS 
WOLTOSZ THEATRE 

WHEREAS, Walt Woltosz received his bachelor and master degrees in aerospace engineering 
from Auburn University, and a master degree in administrative science from the University of 
Alabama in Huntsville; and Ginger Woltosz received a bachelors degree in business from San 
Jose State University and an MBA from the University of Phoenix; and 

WHEREAS, Walt embarked on a career in the aerospace industry as an expe1i in simulating and 
optimizing rocket and missile perfo1mance, which eventually led him to develop augmentative 
communication systems, and then to the pharmaceutical industry; and 

WHEREAS, in 1996, Walt and Ginger founded Simulations Plus, a leading developer of 
simulation and modeling software for drug discovery and development in the pharmaceutical and 
biotechnology industries; and 

WHEREAS, Walt has served on the Samuel Ginn College of Engineering's Alumni Council, 
received their Distinguished Auburn Engineering Award, was elected to the State of Alabama 
Engineering Hall of Fame; and fmiher was honored as a recipient of Auburn University's 
Lifetime Achievement Award in 2016; and 

WHEREAS, Walt and Ginger are members of Auburn's 1856 Society, Petrie Society, Foy 
Society, Ginn Society, Keystone Society, and Talon Society at Auburn University suppmiing 
various colleges and athletic programs; and 

WHEREAS, Walt and Ginger have developed a sincere appreciation for the performing arts and 
have made an impactful gift to support construction of the Jay and Susie Gogue Performing Arts 
Center at Auburn University. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Perfo1mance Hall in the Jay and Susie Gogue 
Performing Arts Center at Auburn University shall be named The Walter Stanley and Virginia 
Katharyne Evans Woltosz Theatre in honor of their ve1y generous support of the Jay and Susie 
Gogue Performing Alis Center at Auburn University. 

Mr. McCrary reminded eve1yone that at a future meeting of the board they will be happy 

to invite and recognize any of the donors for the significant contributions to Auburn University by 
presenting them with a framed resolution if requested. 

The next item was a presentation of a resolution previously approved at the April 7, 2017 
meeting and Mr. McCrary called upon Jane Parker for the presentation and asked that Dr. Leath 
join her at the podium. Mrs. Parker invited Dean June Henton, Trustee Jimmy Rane and his brother 



( 

Greg Rane to join her and President Leath at the podium with the Rane family members who were 
present. President Leath and Dean Henton both presented the framed resolution while the 
resolution was read aloud. Upon conclusion of the presentation of the framed resolution, a bowl 
presentation was given, and then Mrs. Parker asked Trustee Rane to come forward with comments. 
Trustee Rane thanked the Board and everyone there for the presentation of the resolution and bowl 
and said that this meant everything to him and his family. He then called upon his brother Greg 
Rane who _gave an outstanding review of the life of his father and mother, Tony and Libba Rane, 
and ·said this gift and naming mean~ everything to him, his brother Jimmy, and the entire f8;illily. 

Upon conclusion of the presentation, Mr. DeMaioribus thanked Mr. Rane and his family 
for such generous support and their love for Auburn University. He also asked everyone to join 
him in wishing Trustee Rane a happy birthday. Mr. DeMaioribus then asked Mr. McCrary and 
the Board if there were any other items, and with there being no further items for review, Mr. 
DeMaioribus recessed the meeting at 12:00 Noon 

Grant Davis 
Secretary to the Board of Trustees 


